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Rhenish certainly brought the thunder, they brought tons of fighting spirit and a never say 

die attitude, but on an unforgivingly hot day in Paarl, we were outclassed on the score sheet. 

There were some amazing individual performances by some of our athletes, fresh from their 

Top 20 and Top 10 tour to Bloemfontein and Pretoria respectively, but the two Paarl schools 

walked away with the honours on the day and they deserved the spoils. 

All respect, however, must go to our girls on the stands who showed true Rhenish spirit and 

ǘƘŜ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ άwƛǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ tǊƛŘŜέ ς they cheered the winners, irrespective of their school, and 

they supported our athletes until they were hoarse.   

Our cheerleaders were incredible in their ability to rally the troops, in their fighting spirit and 

ǘƘŜȅ ΨŘŀƴŎŜŘ ƭƛƪŜ ōǳǘǘŜǊŦƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ ōŜŜǎΩΗ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ wƘŜƴƛǎƘ ŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ 

and view the video of the cheer (courtesy of Ms Marais) 

Kelly Viljoen,  ά¢ƘŜ ŀƛǊ ǿŀǎ ŎƘŀǊƎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘΦ IŜŀǊǘǎ ǇƻǳƴŘŜŘ ǾƛƎƻǊƻǳǎƭȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 

ŘŜŀŦŜƴƛƴƎ ǎƛƭŜƴŎŜ ǎŜǘǘƭŜŘΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƭƳ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊƳΦ ¢ƘŜƴΣ  ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŎǊȅ ƘƛǘΦ ά[9¢Ω{ 

D9¢ w9!5¸ ¢h w¦a.[9ΗέΦ пa нлму Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜŘΦ 

It was a swelteringly hot day in Paarl, but we were unwavered. Our athletes were true 

soldiers as they battled it out on the field and track. The stands were full of spirited 

Rhenishers supporting their fellow sisters. Their cheers bellowed and echoed throughout the 

stadium and they were led by our fierce cheerleaders. Our matric committee worked 

tirelessly to decorate the stands and a huge thank you must be extended to both these 

leadership bodies as well as to all those involved in making yesterday a success, such as the 

all staff helping on the fields as well as the Learner Council.  

Last, but certainly not least, to Mr Van der Hoven and our athletes: Congratulations, 

ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƳŀŘŜ wƘŜƴƛǎƘ ǎƻ ǳƴōŜƭƛŜǾŀōƭȅ ǇǊƻǳŘΦέ 

RHENISH NEWS  
For parents & daughters  

Rhenish Girlsô High School aims to provide its learners with an education of the highest quality and is 

committed to providing an environment that is conducive to effective teaching and learning.  All 

learners, regardless of their intellectual abilities, social backgrounds and academic aspirations, are 

encouraged to develop their full potential, to strive for excellence in all they do, and to become 

responsible, caring and productive citizens. 
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1. Grade 11 Parents: 

If you are able to help with the Matric Dance 

or the Mom and Daughter Tea, please meet 

with Ms Fourie on Tuesday morning at 7:30am 

in her classroom. 

2. Girls are please to safe guard their belongings 

ς particularly their electronic devices like 

cellphones and tablets.  Do not leave bags 

unattended at any time.  You make yourself 

vulnerable to theft.  

3. PTA 2nd Hand Shop 

The PTA Second Hand Shop will be open as 

follows:  Tuesdays 07:00 to 08:00 and 

Thursdays 13:15 to 14:30 

4. 4M Swimming Gala Tuesday 27 February ς La 

wƻŎƘŜƭƭŜ DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎƘ 

5. Get behind the LC's Community Service 

Project - the Backpack Project - You can 

donate any of these items: 

Grade 8s - sanitary pads 

Grade 9s - toothpaste and toothbrush 

Grade 10s - Hand sanitiser and lip balm 

Grade 11s - facecloths and tissues 

Grade 12s - deodorant and sanitary pads 

6.  

7. Drop off your goodies in the black box/bin at 

the matric lockers or in your register classes. 

8.  

9. Sterri Stumpis are also being sold at half price 

at PRG Spar. A percentage of the sales go 

towards our campaign 
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As the never ending bushes and grasses of the Klein Karoo flashed by outside my bus window, I found myself reflecting and 

remembering everything that had happened in the last week. All the hours driving across the country to Bloemfontein and 

Pretoria, all the ups and downs. All the memories that came with going on a Top 10 Athletics Tour.  



 
At 4am on Thursday 8 February, fourteen of us - twelve athletes and two brilliant coaches - set out in a packed Rhenish Bus to 

show the country who Rhenish is. Our first stop was the Top 20 Meeting in Bloemfontein, where Rhenish did splendidly and 

ended overall 4th out of the girls' schools.  We garnered  6 golds, 2 

silvers and 3 bronze medals. We competed in the Swedish Relay 

and finished first out of over 10 teams competing!  

Next we drove to Pretoria, where we competed in the Top 10 

Meeting.  There were over seventy other schools in the 

competition and Rhenish performed brilliantly here as well, given 

that the competition was extremely tough and on par with South 

African level. We got 2 golds - one for Pole Vault and one for 

800m.  

Overall, we grew so much closer as a team and I think that 

everyone will agree that they gained invaluable race experience 

and memories that we will always cherish. We are all so thankful 

to our amazing teachers, Mr van der Hoven and Ms Senekal, who 

worked so hard and spent countless hours organizing this trip and 

making it a reality. I am so proud of all the athletes who went on 

this tour and all the hard work and dedication they have put into 

perfecting their event. Rhenish truly did stay true and rise with 

pride this tour. 

Danielle Combrink 
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A host of excited young Grade 7s and their anxious parents 

arrived at Rhenish Girls' High on Thursday 15 February 2018 for 

the annual Open Day. 

It is the day on which we open our doors to prospective learners 

and we give them a little taste of life as a Rhenisher.  Rhenish 

Girls' High is unlike many other High Schools in the sense that 

there is no window dressing on this occasion.  There are no 

'mock' lessons, or magic performed in classes.  We simply tell it 

as it is - and who better to speak for the school than the people 

who attend it, the learners of Rhenish Girls' High. 

Some of our girls may still remember sitting in those seats at the 

Open Day they attended.  Nervous, excited, anxious.  Driven by 

ǘƘŜ ŦŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǇŜΣ ά²ƛƭƭ L ƎŜǘ ƛƴΚ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƎŜǘ ƛƴΚ  

What iŦ L ƎŜǘ ƛƴΚέ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ǳƴŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻƻΦ   

The Grade 7s and their parents are given some insights into 

various aspects of life as a Rhenisher by Rhenishers themselves 

as girls from Grade 8 to Grade 11  speak to them about their 

own personal experiences of Rhenish and why they chose and would choose her again..  Each year I am amazed anew at the 

quality of speakers, at their confidence and the passion with which they speak.  These girls are not prepared and polished long in 

advance.  They are selected and then informed by Ms 

Slabber of the honour that has been bestowed upon them ς 

ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ΨŎƘƻǎŜƴ ƻƴŜǎΩΤ ǘƘŜȅ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 

ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƻǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ΨǎƛǎǘŜǊǎΩ ŀƴŘ 

parents.  Their thoughts will help inform the choices that 

these people will make.  To a (wo)man, these youngsters did 

a sterling job of selling their school.  Amy Davids, Ashleigh 

Brand, Zethu Mavovana, Juliet Burns, Khanyisa Nkuna, Piya 

Igwe, Amber Londt, Samantha Smuts and Thatohatsi Mosia ς 

you were all inspired speakers.  You spoke from your hearts 

and your passion and pride in your school shone through.  

Thank you. 

Kelly and Ora ς Head Girl and Deputy Head Girl ς also shared 

ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ wƘŜƴƛǎƘ DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎƘΦ  Lƴ 

many cases, hearing from the girls themselves how, while a 

difficult choice, their experience at Rhenish has vindicated 

their decision, tips the scale for parents who may have 

questions about single sex schooling, or travelling so far, or 

sending their daughter to hostel.   

hǇŜƴ 5ŀȅ ŀǘ wƘŜƴƛǎƘ DƛǊƭǎΩ IƛƎƘ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŀǎǎƛǾŜ ǘŜŀƳ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ of 

the day: 



 
ω Our incredible PTA who co-ordinate and provide eats ς 

in collaboration with Ms Fourie - for the parents at the end of 

the evening; 

ω Mr Coetzee and his team of ground staff, Heidi, Essie 

and the security staff who prepare the school so that it looks 

ƛƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Řƻ ΨǇǳǘ ƻǳǊ ōŜǎǘ Ŧƻƻǘ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘΩΤ 

ω The Mentors who pack goodie bags for the Grade 7 

girls, are on hand to greet visitors, are prepared to take parents 

on guided tours at the end of the evening; 

ω The clubs, societies and sports who prepared their 

notice boards and set up interesting stalls which they also 

manned so that they could engage with the Grade 7s and their 

parents and tell them all about what is on offer in terms of 

extra-curricular activities at Rhenish; 

ω The ever willing staff for whom no task is too small, who 

were yet again on hand for a late afternoon/evening to mingle 

with prospective parents, to answer questions about Rhenish, to offer insights into the Rhenish way and, generally, to be their 

usual, positive and engaging selves; 

ω These staff in particular ς Mrs Le Riche, Dr Bennie, Ms Davids, Mrs van Dyk, Mrs Smith, Mrs Bellstedt, Mrs Arzul, Mrs de 

Jongh, Ms Marais 

ω The Learner Council who led the lollipop tours, enthused to the Grade 7s about Rhenish and then spent time after the 

event helping the PTA to clean up ς a singularly thankless task.  They manned registration tables, ushered people, answered 

countless questions, all with grace and respect; 

ω Finally, the Music Department ς Mrs van Amstel, Ms de Villiers, Mr Pilkington:   

o In a very short time, with so few practices under their belts, the Marimbas and the Orchestra are already 

showing so much talent, enthusiasm, promise and potential 

o The Choir ς simple blew us away.  In the short month that we have been at school, they have worked little short 

of a miracle and the song they sang both raised goosebumps and brought the audience to tears.  The soloists in the 

medley were also incredible. 

Choosing a high school for your daughter is no easy task - unless you choose Rhenish Girls' High.  

Because, actually, Rhenish chooses you. 

&ÕÎͽ6ÌÏÔÔÅÎÂÅÒÇ 

It was our second visit to the Vlottenberg crèche on Wednesday afternoon! The moment we walked into the 

crèche gates, all the kids crowded around us and gave us massive hugs.  

We played soccer with them, danced with hoola-hoops and pushed them on the swings! I think it is safe to say 

that the Rhenish girls had just as much fun as the kids and it also gave the teachers a little time off and a 

reprieve from their charges as we took charge for an hour.  There is great joy in serving others. 

Bronwyn Grey 


